






 

April 30, 2025 

Mr. Sean Duffy 

Secretary of Transportation  

U.S. Department of Transportation  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

 Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Mr. Duffy & Staff, 

The Terry Benjey Bicycling Foundation (TBBF) is a nonprofit Bicycling Advocacy Foundation, founded in 2015. We are 

pleased to express our support for the Town of Leland's application to the Community Project Fund grant program for 

the extension of Basin Street from Old Fayetteville Road to Village Road. TBBF aims to improve safe bicycling in 

southeast NC by working with partner agencies and the community at large to promote the use of bicycles for 

transportation, recreation, and fitness. This promotion takes the form of education, advocacy, partnerships and inviting 

investment across our 3-county region. 

The proposed project includes extending the bicycle and pedestrian network to provide safe access to North Brunswick 

High School and the surrounding neighborhoods. This aligns well with TBBF’s goals. Not only do we support extending 

our existing bicycle infrastructure, but we support the partnership with Brunswick County Schools. It will promote the 

use of bicycles and walking across the community and provide a safe route to bike to school. 

Specifically, the Basin Street Extension Project will: 

• Improve safety by adding street lighting and dedicated pedestrian and bike infrastructure, in alignment with the 
National Roadway Safety Strategy. 

• Support active transportation through a 5-foot bike path and a 5-foot multi-use pedestrian path. 
• Enhance connectivity between schools, parks, senior housing, and commercial areas, fostering a healthier 

community. 
• Provide transportation alternatives in an area with limited public transit options.  
• Improve resilience and sustainability through stormwater management infrastructure and a bridge that supports 

ecological health and mitigates erosion. 

The proposed project aligns well with the goals and priorities in the Community Project Funding program, particularly in 

safety and regional impact. It will create connectivity and reduce traffic congestion in a rapidly growing area, 

Please consider the Town of Leland's application for Community Project grant funding. The proposed project represents 

a significant investment in our community's future and aligns with the Community Project Fund’s priorities. Thank you 

for your attention to this matter. Should you require any further information or assistance, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Sam Burgess 

Sam Burgess 

President, Terry Benjey Bicycling Foundation  

https://www.terrybenjeybicyclingfoundation.org/about_us 










